
Kendal Victoria Bowling Club 

Minutes of the Committee Meeting 

Wednesday 18th August 2022 

 

1. In attendance/Apologies 
Present: Alan Sanderson (Chairman), Sue Hillbeck (Secretary)  Alan Medcalf, Martin 
Blamire, Simon Airey, Phil King, Paul Crossland 
 

2. Apologies of absence 
Dan Hartley, Jackie and John Foster – Advised Jackie’s absence was due to a serious fall 
she has had 
 

3. Minutes of the previous meeting held on Wednesday 13th July 2022 
These were proposed as a true record by Martin Blamire, seconded by Simon Airey – all 
agreed 
 

4. Matters Arising 
a) Comps & Sponsorship – Boom Burger sponsored the over 60’s comp and a thank you 

has been sent to them. 
40 pairs in the next open competition which is the Jim Oswald pairs. 
Kev Edwards has advised he may have someone wanting an advertising board and also 
some form of sponsorship 
Board Money has come in for the vets and parkin & Jackson 
 

b) Bank Account – to carry forward to next meeting 
 

c) Rural Team 2023 – A sheet has been put up on the board for names, Sandy will check 
and if no names on it within next 4 – 5 weeks then this will probably not go ahead. 
 

5. Treasurers Report 
No report from Jackie. Bar Account £3639.02. 
 

6. Secretary’s Report 
All trophies have been engraved and are up to date and the remainders will be taken at the 
end of the season and the bill has been paid by Jackie. 
 
Merit names to be submitted by the 12th of September 2022, 4 names to be put forward 
from each team then it will be advised how many can go it all depends if all teams submit 
players as to how many get selected. 
 
A Letter has been received from Colin Haworth to see if anyone interested in being a 
referee, this has been mentioned before but will see if anyone is interested this time round. 
 
Seniors complaint was raised with Mike Fell and Sue met with Mike Fell and Ian Hayton 
when Vic played at Holme, she asked as to why clubs second team can be full and yet the 
first team goes short, Mike brought a spreadsheet which showed how many teams this has 



happened to and said he cannot force people to go up into the higher teams and quite a lot 
of teams are struggling for players, so unfortunately it is what it is and this was relayed back 
and matter has been closed. 
 
 
 

7. New Membership Applications 
Adrian Salt 
Bruce Richardson 
 
All accepted and believe 2 more members are coming to the club for forms on Friday from 
Ambleside 
 
 

8. Any other business 
Sue advised committee on the update with Jackie and that she was still in hospital, and for 
now unable to get prize money etc from the bank, Alan Medcalf would try and sort this from 
the bar takings, Prize Money for Jim Oswald comp is £200 winner, £100 Runner Up, Semis 
£50 and quarters £25. 
 
Paul mentioned that club floodlight list is to be put up for names and look at the format 
when they know how many players have entered. 
 
Winter bowling to be considered for Sundays. 
 
Paul mentioned an end of season do, Sue advised she would contact John Seward for 
prices of pie and peas or hotpot etc and advise at next meeting. 
 

9. Date and Time of next Meeting  
Wednesday 14th September 2022 at 7.00pm 
 
Meeting closed at 7.48pm 
 
 


